Rt. 1, Box 210 Kimberly, Idaho 83341

9-24-75

Dr. Richard L. Berg, Jr., Assistant Professor Dept. of Anthropology Idaho State University Pocatello, Idaho 83209

Dear Dick:

I have read a copy of the letter Bill Statham sent to you on Sept. 5th regarding his thesis for is masters. I believe this is a good direction for him to take on the thesis. There has been a lot of time and money put into the project and it would seem well to have a dissertation on this collection. It was the first of its kind among archaeologists and has produced many useful results.

The work on the project opened the way for much more careful study of man's stone tools, or fossilized human behavior. I believe there is a real need for a permanent record of the work. Bill is the only person who has worked with all the material and understands lithic technology well enough to write up a useful record. I am in full support of Bill's plan and look forward to seeing the completed thesis.

I would be happy to talk with you about this if you want to call me at 733-3275. I have recovered sufficiently now from my surgery to handle telephone calls.

Sincerely,

Don E. Crabtree